
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes of the Shire of Corrigin Annual Electors Meeting  
held in the Corrigin Community Resource Centre on Tuesday 5 February 2019.  

 

MINUTES 
 

OPENING 
The Deputy President, Cr Des Hickey opened the meeting at 6.04pm. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
Deputy Shire President   Cr. D L Hickey 

Councillors     Cr. F R Gilmore  

Cr. M A Weguelin 

Chief Executive Officer   N A Manton 

Manager Finance    D C Ospina Godoy 

Electors     N Forbes 

 

APOLOGIES 
 
LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
Shire President Cr. L Baker 
 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
Moved: N Forbes Seconded: R Gilmore 
That the Minutes of the Shire of Corrigin Annual Electors Meeting held on 5 February 2018 
be confirmed as a true and accurate record. 

Carried 
 
BUSINESS ARISING   
N Manton apologised for not following up on the request for tactile strips to be installed at the 
swimming pool and Shire administration centre and undertook to ensure that the strips were 
installed as soon as possible. 
 
PRESIDENTS REPORT 
The Deputy President, Cr Des Hickey, gave an overview of the President’s Report. 
 
Moved: Cr Weguelin Seconded: N Forbes 
That the President’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2018 be received. 

Carried 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT 
The Chief Executive Officer, Mrs Natalie Manton, provided an overview of the Chief 
Executive Officer’s Report.  
 
Moved: Cr Gilmore Seconded: C Ospina Godoy 
That the Chief Executive Officer’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2018 be received. 

Carried 



   
 

ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT 2017/2018 AND AUDITORS REPORT 
The Chief Executive Officer, Mrs Natalie Manton, tabled the Annual Financial Report 
2017/2018 and Auditors Report. 
 
Moved: N Forbes Seconded: Cr Gilmore  
That the Annual Financial Report 2017/2018 and Auditors Report for the Year Ended 30 
June 2018 be received. 

Carried 

 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Glass Recycling 
N Forbes asked about the glass recycling.  The CEO advised that the Shire Corrigin had 
entered into a new seven year agreement with Avon Waste.  The cost of the recycling 
service increased in the new contract as a result of China no longer buying glass products.  
Broken glass was a major contaminant of the other recycled products in the recycling bins 
such as cardboard and also contributes significantly to the weight.  The Shire of Corrigin has 
elected to remove the glass from the recycled bins and it will be either included with the 
general waste or collections in the blue bins will be used for cover at the Bendering Tip. 
 
The Shire of Corrigin will continue to monitor the market for recycled glass and may change 
the current arrangement in future if an economically viable solution can be found.   
 
It was noted by Cr Gilmore that the Corrigin Waste Transfer Station is reaching capacity and 
more room will soon be required. 
 
MEETING CLOSURE 
There being no further business, the Deputy President thanked everyone for their attendance 
and closed the meeting at 6.47pm. 


